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Eyes Open for the Little Things  Compiled by Amy Rich

continues on page 2

“Always keep your eyes open for the little task, because it is the little task that is important to Jesus Christ. The 
future of the Kingdom of God does not depend on the enthusiasm of this or that powerful person; those great ones 
are necessary too, but it is equally necessary to have a great number of little people who will do a little thing in the 
service of Christ.” –Albert Schweitzer

They make endless pots of coffee. They take out trash cans full 
of cucumber pulp and green bean strings. They till and water 
the garden in the summer heat when no one else is outdoors to 
notice. They spend 45 minutes once a week explaining fractions 
to a child until his eyes light up and he understands. They sort 
the moldy bread out of our food shipment and restock the 
bread cart for the third time in one morning. They feed the 
fish in our fish tank and point out the tiny baby one to a child 
whose parent is waiting for food from the food pantry. They 
bandage a wounded leg for the third week in a row and
encourage a man to seek follow up treatment. They twist a bike tire rim back into shape, making it rideable 
again after a heavy impact with the curb. 

They are Patchwork’s staff and volunteers, and it is these little things that keep them returning day after day.  Last 
year, their numbers included 9 staff members and over 175 volunteers, and they provided well over 12,000 little 
things for our guests at Patchwork. Perhaps it was an afternoon for a child in our after school program. Or a loaf 
of bread for someone who was hungry. Or directions to a nearby clothing bank. Or a shower for someone who is 
hot and tired of living outdoors. Or a bag of pet food so the pet’s owner can save her money for food for herself.

Our staff and volunteers are part of Patchwork for many different reasons, but one thing they all have in 
common is care for the individuals and families that we serve. Here are some reflections on the topic from some 
of our volunteers:

Breanna Cox, Arts & Smarts volunteer, parent, and past participant: I grew up
in the Arts & Smarts program, and I had
such great experiences. Some of my best
childhood memories were here. I want my
son Calvin [age 2] to experience it too.
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Joni Kelley, Summer Arts & Smarts Kitchen Coordinator:
The two Art Garden Weeks every summer are the two weeks of the year that I set aside for me because I get so 
much out of working with the kids and everyone here. I probably get more out of it than the kids.

Becki Schmitt, Arts & Smarts Intern from Ivy Tech:
I tell other Ivy Tech students to go to Patchwork. It’s so much fun you won’t feel like you’re doing school work. I 
love coming here to Patchwork Central because it’s a place where you can have fun and feel like a kid again. You 
feel so welcomed and comfortable just being yourself.

Mary Damm, Health Ministry volunteer:
I am a retired nurse from Echo Health Care. In March, I 
started volunteering at Patchwork taking blood pressures, but 
mostly just talking to the clients who come in. I love these 
conversations. This is one of the most rewarding things I
have ever done.

Amanda Aders, tutor from Signature School:
I have tutored at Patchwork for the last three years. I have had
a blast helping the kids at Patchwork for the past few years.
As a kid, I always had my brother to help me with my homework, and I realize not every kid has that 
opportunity, and I am glad I have gotten to play that role that was so important in my life for other children. 
School and education is one of the most important things in people’s lives, and getting to work with such a 
close-knit group of people who only want to assist in the education process and experience has been a blessing 
in my life.

Katherine Hitchcock, tutor from Signature School:
For two years, I have been privileged to play a small part in what I have come to know as one of Evansville’s 
best institutions. During my junior and senior years of high school, Patchwork Central opened its doors to 
me as an after-school tutor. Through my weekly interactions with the employees, volunteers, parents, and 
students who compose the organization, I have seen just what can be done when so many selfless people come 
together. Through all of their outreach programs, Patchwork Central and those who make it possible contribute 
something invaluable to Evansville: the knowledge that there is an abundance of people here who care enough 
about their children, their fellow citizens, and their community to give up their time and energy.

Meryem Ozel, tutor from Signature School:
I have volunteered at Patchwork for two years. Tutoring at Patchwork is a unique experience, because helping 
students learn is just as important as building a relationship with them and understanding their backgrounds. 
During this time, I have also come to realize how complex the process of teaching is and that it requires much 
more than simply explaining concepts. I like to think that as I helped students with schoolwork, my own 
teaching skills also improved.

Pete Emery, volunteer Bike Shop Coordinator:
Recently retired from a job that required travel to places outside Evansville every week, I was faced with the 
delightful opportunity to get to know and enjoy my neighborhood, and, in turn, volunteer some of my time to 
make a contribution. I had no idea what sort of volunteer work I would be good at and would enjoy. So, I did 
what many people do…nothing! I don’t think God was real happy with that.

It wasn’t long before my next door neighbor (and volunteer at the Patchwork Central food pantry) began 
encouraging me to go to Patchwork Central and find out more about their bicycle shop and the possibility of 
re-starting the bicycle repair and recycling. Encouraging became urging and then turned to badgering, God’s 
work, I am sure!
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THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROUS GIFTS TO PATCHWORK!

I finally went to Patchwork Central, about 3 blocks from 
my house, toured the small bike shop and listened as the 
directors described the program that had existed in the past 
and their vision for the program going forward. As I pedaled 
my bike back home, I thought this is perfect!! I downloaded 
the volunteer application, completed it and returned it to 
Patchwork Central within a couple hours. You see, I didn’t 
want to lose the opportunity to anyone else. I was excited.
That was three and a half months ago, and I am still excited!

The Patchwork Central Bike shop is a busy place and it is
getting busier every week. It is not just repairing a donated
bicycle and providing transportation to a man who just landed a job; it is also helping keep the bicycles adjusted 
and working well. Every week I have new ideas about how to get more donations and how to network with 
similar services in town.

Yes, this indeed is perfect. I am getting to know my neighborhood, and my neighborhood is getting to know 
me. Some call me “The Bike Man” and I kinda like that. I should have retired sooner!

Individuals:
Amy & Scott Adams
Dan Adams
Leola Ahrens
Martha Alldredge
Elaine & Phil Amerson
Anonymous
Yoko Aratani
Helen Arensman
Angela Arnold
Linda Arp
Bill Asbury
Susie Babb
Charlene & Alan Bailey
Robert & Mary Bartlett
A. D. Beaver
Elizabeth Beckman
Eric & Patti Beckman
Jean Beckman
Helen Belleville
Joyce Benner
Bonnie & Rodney Benson
Sharon Bernhardt
Roger Bilisoly & Elenor Smith
Paul & Lora Blaylock
Jeffrey Bosse
Angela & Jim Bough
Jane Bradford
Al & Cathy Bragin
Jim & Sandy Brenneman
Carolyn Browning
John & Michele Bryant
Bob & Carol Bryce
Dick & Diana Busby
John & Sue Buthod
George & Rita Caddick
Lisa & Casey Calvert
Judy Cameron

Missie Carrigan & Daniel Knight
Amy & John Casavant
Mary Jo & Peter Cashel-Cordo
Elizabeth Chandler
John & Barbara Cheadle
Bill & Carolyn Clippinger
Becky Coble & Brenda Judd
Bruce & Rebecca Conen
Angie Connelly
Dick & Meg Connolly
Candice & Ed Cook
Jack & Phyllis Corn
Kelley Coures
Kay Cox
Mrs. J.B. Culley
John & Margaret Culp
Jack & Amy Cunningham
Linda Cunningham
Mary Damm
Connie Davis & John Oldham
Pat Day-Kohlman
Jack Deppe & Shari Barrett
Debbie Dierlam
Terry Dillard
Brian & Lita Doesken
Phyllis Donahue
George Donigian
Michael Drake & Nancy Tarsitano
Mary Dungan
John & Leah Eads
Joseph & Patricia Easley
Ronald & Chloe Eblen
Pete Emery
Anna & Michael Ennis
Julie & Andrew Epperson
Janet Esser
Janice Farmer
Ron & Norma Faust

Arlene Fechtmeister
Tim & Anne Fiedler
Eugene & Joy Fine
Donald & Martha Fischer
Marilyn Fisher
Philip & Helen Fisher
Lisa Folz
Neal Franklin
Richard & Virginia Franz
Donna Gaisser
Martha Garrett
Emily Gartner
Don & Cecelia Goerlitz
Robert &  Deborah Goldman
Natasha Goodge
Jennifer Graban
Cheryl Graves
Jerry & Iris-Marie Graville
Janice Greene
Bob & Ann Gregg
Marc Greubel
Chelsi Grove
Jeffrey Gruszewski
Jim & Glenda Guess
Bob & Patricia Gwaltney
Fr. Daniel Hackney
Carol Hahn
Angela & Danny Hammers
Geoff & Ginny Harlow
Margaret Harp
Scott & Kathryn Harris
Sharon Harrison
Cristie & Lloyd Harry
Steve & Betty Hartman
Carrie Hatchett
Justin & Jamie Hayes
Amy & Pat Heck
Barbara & Steve Helfrich

Bill & Jill Hemminger
Meagan & Scott Henderson
William & Gayle Henderson
Wayne & Jewell Henning
Michael & Helen Herrell
Janice Heseman
Jean Hess
Pamela Hight
Helene Hill
Nancy & Theodore Hitch
Robert & Linda Holder
Deborah Holman
Dan Howell
J. David & Sarah Huber
P.C. & C.L. Huestis
Joyce Hunsberger
Thomas & Jean Hunsberger
Karen Husby
Martha Hyde
Diane Igleheart
Ronald & Charles Ann Jarvis
Sandra Jewell
Nils & Jane Johansen
David & Cynthia Jones
Paul Jones
Tena & James Jones
Norma Kacen
Elizabeth Kalb
Rebecca Kasha
Carroll Kaylor
Joan Keck
Alicia Kegli
Mary & Gene Kennard
Dorothy Kincaid
Jack & Linda Kinkel
Phil Kinsey
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Martha Kleymeyer
Beverly Knox
Patricia Kohlman
Dan & Douglass Korb
Donald & Jean Korb
Carol Krause
William & Carolyn Kreighbaum
James & Marilyn Krueger
Brian & Deborah Kushmaul
Heidi Lance
David Landingham
Jay & Sylvia Lautzenheiser
John Lawler
Judith & Patrick Lawler
Jullie & James List
Tobi Loesch
Thomas Loesch Jr & William Hedel
William & Mary Longtine
Christine Lovasz-Kaiser &
  Alan Kaiser
Julie Lovins
Candy Lozano
Mary MacGregor & Phil Lieberman
Tennie Mahrenholz
Dennis Malfatti
David & Pat Marienau
Alice Marshall
Colleen Martin
Alan & Marie Paule Marty
Diane Masterson
Sondra Matthews
Barbara May
Carmen Mazick
Mary McCarthy
Carolyn McClintock &
  Lloyd Winneke
Nancy McCullough
Ann McDonald
Dee McDonald
Charmaine McDowell
Dana Meeks 
Daniel & Sharon Michel
J. C. & Sandra Millard
Gale Miller
James & Carol Miller
Mary & Lawrence Miller
Lisa Moore
Barbara Moorman
Stephanie & Scott Morris
Bill & Sue Morrison
Carey Morton
Don & Susan Mosbey
Ashley Murray
Thomas & Lydia Murray
Robyn & John Musgrave
Alyson & Jason Niehaus
Kathryn Nix
Pat Novack
Carole O’Neill
Patricia O’Neill & Anne Dillard
Norma & C.E. Oswald
Jane Owen
Karen Owens
Pete & Catharine Paradossi
Joy Payne
Randy Pease
Jay & Allison Pendell-Jones
R. Wayne & Sally Perkins

Joseph & Melissa Peterson
Barbara & Roger Pieroni
Lew & Jeanette Plane
Wally Plett & Angie Dyck
Jane Portis
Margaret Pruden
George & Diane Purnell
Lisa Raben
Sherry Ralston
Robin Ratcliff
Brenda & Gray Reavis
Helen Reed
Jim & Lynn Renne
Gretchen Reynolds
Lisa & Jack Rheinhardt
John & Carolyn Rich
Olive Rich
Gail & Ron Riecken
Lori Rivera
Nelson & Joyse Rivers
Netah Roberts
Judith Rohlfer
Sharon Roth
Dee Russell
Jeff & Karen Ruthenburg
Mary & Charlie Rutherford
Lois Sadler
Diane Saum
Donna Scales
Richard & Rita Scales
John Scheer
Nancy & Edward Schenk
Joan Schmitt
Karen Schmitt
James Schnautz
Kathy Schroeder
Joann Schwentker
Martha Seal
Sue & Russ Seiler
Marlene Shaw
Randall Shepard & Amy MacDonall
Kokila & Mohit Sheth 
Erica & Kyle Shipley
Lou Ann Shoaff
Kathy Shoulders
Carole Shull
Philip & Doris Siegel
Carole Siesky
Bill Simmons
Larry & Lois Simon
Kathy Simpson
James Sinnott
Andrea Smith
Cookie Smith
Marjorie Smith
Thomas & Gloria Speer
Abigail Sperry
Steve & Jean Spradley
Ellen Spradlin
Ernest & Nancy Stair
Sherrianne Standley
Ruth Starr
Jane Staton
Gail Stewart
Donna & Conrad Stinson
Charlotte Stoltz
Dorothy Stone
F. Beth Stone

Kathy Stroube
Marilyn Stubblefield
Randy & Sue Stuckemeyer
Nancy Synowiec
Cynthia Taylor
Jennifer Taylor
Vivian Taylor
Helen Templeton
Beverly Thomas
Melissa & Mark Tiessen-Dyck
Daniel Townsend
Barbara Trockman
Jan Unfried
Maria Utley
Lee Veazy
Jane & David Vickers
Luella Wagner
Evelyn Walker
Timothy & Karen Walthall
Elizabeth Ward
Robert & Judy Wargel
Kathryn Waters & Matthew Graham
Carol Watson
Roger & Carol Watson
John & Anne Weaver
Laura Weaver
Mudie & Ted Weber
John Whinrey
Bruce Whitehead &
  Becca Conrad-Whitehead
Joselyn Whitticker
Robert & Lora Williams
Dixie & Ron Wilsbacher
Eulalie Wilson
Alan Winslow
David & Amy Winslow
Susie & Michael Wolf
Norb Woolley
Dorothy Word
Kathleen Workman
Betty Worthington
Bruce & Margaret Anne Wright
Yao & Peiyu Wu           
Becky York

Congregations:
Aldersgate UMC
Baker Chapel UMC
Bethel UCC
Blue Grass UMC
East Side Christian Church
Eastminster Presbyterian Church
Fairlawn UMC
First Avenue Presbyterian Church
First Baptist Church
First Presbyterian Church of
  Evansville
First Presbyterian Church of
  Mt. Vernon
Fletcher Chapel Church
McCutchanville Community Church
Methodist Temple
Salem UMC
St. Mary Catholic Church
Temple Adath B’nai Israel
Trinity Rockport Methodist Women

Unitarian Universalist Church
  of Evansville
Unity Church of Evansville

Businesses and 
Community 
Organizations:
American Association of
  University Women
Bank of America Matching
  Gift Program
Benevity Community Impact
  Fund Matching Gift Program
Blackford’s Grove Neighbor-
    hood Association
Boilermakers Local 374
Brinkers Jewelers
Bristol Myers Squibb Emp-
  loyee Matching Gift Program
Craddock Finishing
  Corporation
Crescent-Cresline-Wabash
  Plastics
Evansville Duplicate Bridge
  Club
Evansville Garage Doors
First Federal Savings Bank
Franklin Street Events
  Association
G.R. Freeman Heating and Air
Green River Kiwanis Club of
  Evansville
Head’s Construction 
Heritage Federal Credit Union
Housecall Home Inspection
International Brotherhood of
  Electrical Workers
Maley & Wertz
McMahon Exterminating, Inc.
Mead Johnson Employee
  Matching Gift Program
Memmer Tile 
National Inspection Service
  of Indiana
Old National Bank
Peep Hole Bar and Grill
Property Taxperts, LLC
Rich Royalty, State Farm
  Insurance
Rick Watkins Financial
  Services
Sonitrol of Evansville
Southern Business Machines
State Employees’ Community
  Campaign
Stinler Incorporated
Strouse Wealth Advisors
Summit Enterprises, Inc.
The Open Door Community
Torian, Hofmann, Dillow &
  Flittner  Insurance
United Way of Gibson County
West Side Nut Club
Whirlpool Employee
  Matching Gift Program
Wildflower
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Woodward Commercial Realty
Zip’s Equipment Service, Inc.

Foundations, Grants, and Other 
Charitable Funds:
Arts Council of Southwestern Indiana
City of Evansville Endowment Fund
Episcopal Fund for Human Need
Evansville Audubon Society
Evansville Downtown Optimists Foundation
German American Bank
Indiana Arts Commission
Springleaf Finance Foundation
Substance Abuse Council of Vanderburgh
  County
Tom & Evelyn Ingle Charitable Trust
Traylor Bros.,Inc.
Vanderburgh Medical Alliance
Welborn Foundation
Youth Resources of Southwestern Indiana

In Kind Donations:
Acropolis Restaurant & Catering
Anonymous
Barbara Brown
Barbara Moorman
Beaux Cheveux Salon
Blackford’s Grove Neighborhood Association
Brian Binyon
Buehler’s IGA
Cindy Wolf
Cleaves Memorial C.M.E. Church
CRS OneSource
Dr. Haller DDS
Dr. Thomas Hamilton
Droste’s Jewelry Shoppe
Dunn Hospitality
Eastside Christian Church
Ed Howard
Edna Graham
El Patron Mexican Restaurant
Evansville Philharmonic Orchestra
Fairlawn United Methodist Church
FC Tucker Emge Realtors
Feller Limousine
Fendrich Industries
First Baptist Church
First Ebenezer Baptist Church
Gary O’Neill
Gloria Bryant Consulting Service in memory
  of Eric Allan Lester
Goldman’s Pawn Shop
Greg and Barbara Layman
Hacienda Mexican Restaurant
Helen Templeton
Highland Extension Home Market
Janet Wandling
Jeanne Ball
Jimmy John’s
John Schaefer
Joyse Rivers
Just Faux It
Just Rennie’s Catering & Cookie Co.
Kanpai
Kelley Adams, Evansville Massage Specialists
Laura Garrett
Leanne Hudson
Linda Arp

Madeleine’s Fusion Restaurant
Marsha Koonce
Martin & Melissa Fraering
McCutchanville Community Church
Meg Connolly
Old Fashioned Butcher Shoppe
Pactre
Phyllis Donahue
Pro Rehab
Rebecca Kelle
Robin Church
Robyn and Phil Cooper
Robyn Musgrave
Roger’s Academy of Hair Design
Salem United Church of Christ
Sara Anne Corrigan
Scott Schymik, owner of
  Sauced/Kirby’s private dining
Simpson UMC
Siobhan Standring
SMILE on Down Syndrome
St. Mark’s Lutheran Church
Studio 5021, attn: Stefanie Elpers
Susan Bohrnstedt
Susan Thomas
Tobi Loesch
Tom Loesch & Billy Hedel
Tracy Zeller
Tri-State Orthopaedics
Vivian Wildeman
Walther’s Golf & Fun
Wildflower

Gifts Given in Memory
or in Honor:
In Memory of Don Assalone:
Anonymous
Jerry Benson
Kim Berberich
Anne Butsch
Sal Caimano
George & Joyce Cardoza
Gail Coburn
Bob & Mary Lou Dipadua
Michael Drake & Nancy Tarsitano
Anna & Michael Ennis
Phyllis & Robert Fenneman
Philip & Helen Fisher
Robert & Carol Forcier
Mary Gagnon
Government Strategies Inc.
Italian American Social Club
Bart Lindenschmit
Jock Percy
Eric & Margaret Russ
Camila Scavuzzo
Marselen Spencer

In Memory of Eric Allan Lester:
Gloria Bryant
John Dewitt
Olivia King
Gwen & Randy Moore
Stacy & Jerry Warren

In Memory of Joseph Butler:
Grayville Senior Citizens
Karen Husby

Phillip Orr
Patchwork Central Worship Community
Beth Stone
Laura Weaver
Willard Camp

In Memory of Judi Jacobson:
Pam Cahoon
Jon & Lynette Calvert
Linda Gannon
Barbara Jacobson
Silver Jacobson
Susan Laird
Jeannine & Chuck Phelps

To the Tuly Pet Food Fund in Memory of Tuly and
Other Beloved Pets:
Blackford’s Grove Neighborhood Association
Evelyn Broders
Linda Hassel
Dave Van Landingham
Tobi Loesch

Others:
Lois & George Alfsen in honor of Alan & Judi
Mary Beckman & Michelle Garvin in honor of Jean
  Beckman & Helen Templeton
Phyllis Donahue in memory of Lee Nance Mabry
Phyllis Donahue in memory of Robert Schlea
Anna & Michael Ennis in honor of Joyse Rivers
Don & Cecelia Goerlitz in memory of Jay V. Rhodes
Jingle Igleheart Hagey & Chandler Hagey in honor of
  Alan Winslow
Nils & Jane Johansen in honor of Mark & Allison
  Krahling’s Wedding
Tena & James Jones in memory of Peggy King
Ann Kautzmann in honor of John Kautzmann
Tobi Loesch in memory of Robert Schlea
Joseph Neth & June Miller in honor of Mary Miller
Ellen & Kim Norton in memory of Kenneth Wilson &
  Evalyn Cater
Donald Roberts in honor of Helen Fisher
Doris Wink in memory of James C. Vaught

*This list includes gifts received between 5/1/2014 and 
6/30/15. We are very grateful for every donation we receive. 
While we have worked to assure that this list is correct, we 
apologize for any errors we may have made.
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Bike Recycle Returns to Patchwork

Quietly the bike room in Patchwork’s studio has been reorganized, tools found, and space cleared. Quietly we’ve 
begun to restore bikes to working order. Quietly a few have rolled out our doors with new owners who rely on 
them for transportation.

We’re excited to provide this service to the community once more. Our past experience shows us that our 
guests’ need for working bicycles is great and that the bikes are highly valued. For many, a bike is their primary 
transportation, and they are no longer able to get around town when that bike breaks or gets stolen.

Coordinating the Bike Shop is Pete Emery. Pete has already put in many volunteer hours organizing the 
bike shop and the bike program. Slowly the word has spread that there’s a new bike guy, and our guests have 
approached us for help.

Shawn tells this story about one recent bike recipient: “We gave out our second bike last week to an older 
gentleman named Charles. Charles comes to Patchwork from time to time and always tells me about his fishing 
experiences. He loves to fish and often rides his bike to his favorite fishing spot. His bike was recently stolen, 
and he was no longer able to get there because the walk was too far. Pete was able to fix up a bike for Charles. 
He was very grateful for the bike, and Pete told him anytime that he needed any maintenance done on it to be 
sure and stop by the bike shop.”

If you would like to support this program, the most 
helpful donations are money for bike parts and 
for utilities and other core expenses related to our 
studio/bike shop. We can accept a limited number 
of used bicycles. If you have a bike to donate, please 
call ahead to find out if we have space to accept 
it. Pete can also use help from volunteers who are 
experienced in bike repair. The Patchwork Bike 
Shop is open most Tuesday and Thursday mornings, 
though that schedule is subject to change depending 
on our other programming. For more information 
or to contact Pete, please call our main office.
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PATCHWORK’S MISSION STATEMENT
Based in Evansville, Indiana, Patchwork Central, Inc creates 
community and encourages spiritual and social growth

	 by offering hospitality, 

	 by providing opportunities for learning, 

	 by fostering creativity and involvement in the arts, and 

	 by working toward a more peaceful and just world.
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Please be generous as you consider 
sending your cash contribution in the 

envelope provided for your convenience. 
Your generosity will help us continue the 

Patchwork tradition of providing these many 
creative programs. 

Sign up for our bi-weekly e-newsletter! You will receive email 
updates highlighting the most recent happenings at Patchwork.

Simply visit our website, www.patchwork.org, and click the “join 
our mailing list” link!

The next time you update your will, please consider adding 
Patchwork Central, Inc. as a beneficiary. As a 501(c)3 nonprofit 
organization, Patchwork is eligible to receive donations from 
bequests. Any size of gift makes a big difference in providing for 
our programming and contributing to our long-term stability.

More Stories! More Photos! More News!

Bequests

SUNDAY WORSHIP
The Patchwork Community meets for worship

every Sunday at 5:15 p.m.
at the Meetinghouse,

100 Washington Avenue,
followed by a covered dish supper. 

All are welcome!
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